Town of Plymouth

80 Main Street

Terryville, CT 06786 www.plymouthct.us

Telephone: (860) 585-4001

Beautification Committee

Fax: (860) 585-4015

Beautification Minutes

September 13, 2023

Chairman Randy Olmstead called the September 13, 2023 Beautification Committee Meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. in the Senior Lounge at Plymouth Town Hall, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut.

Roll Call: Present were: Chairman Randy Olmstead via ZOOM, Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne, Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano via ZOOM, Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon and Beautification Committee Member David Perugini.

Pledge of Allegiance

Chairman Randy Olmstead led the Beautification Committee Members in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Acceptance of Minutes

A motion was made by Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano, seconded by Beautification Committee Jerry Milne, to accept the June 14, 2023 minutes. This motion was approved unanimously.

New Business

a. Compost bin update

Chairman Olmstead reported that the compost bin was rotted and disposed of.

A discussion took place regarding replacing the compost bin. The Committee decided that they will not take on this project.

b. **Pumpkin Festival**

Nothing to report.

Weeding at the Waterwheel c.

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne reported that the flowers by the fence need to be weeded.

Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon will post it on Facebook looking for volunteers to help weed on Thursday, September 21st at 6:30 PM.

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne reported that he mulched the back garden.

A discussion took place about adding sunflowers next spring.

d. Tree Lighting

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne will reach out to Chalaine Kilduff and Anita Hamzy to let them know the Committee is interested in helping. The date is December 2^{nd} .

e. Planting at the new site for the Veterans Monument

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne reported that it is getting close to being done. The Committee will look at it for next spring.

Old Business

None

Public Comment

None

Board Member Comments

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne stated the planters on Main Street look good from the rain.

Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon asked about the sump pump. The Committee will look into getting one next year.

Adjournment

There being no further business of the Beautification Committee, Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini made a motion, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne to adjourn. The meeting ending at 7:24 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Schnaars

Recording Secretary